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SWESSE (SWEDISH SOCIETY FOR ENGLISH STUDIES) 

NEWSLETTER, May 2017
Dear SWESSE Members

Welcome to a brief update on SWESSE related news, activities and events of interest to our members. 
SWESSE BOARD MEMBERS
The new board members elected at the SWESSE Board meeting on Friday 28 April 2017 are Professor Terry Walker (Mid-Sweden University), President, Professor Åke Persson (University West), Vice president, Dr Marie Nordlund (Luleå Technical University), Board member, and Hannah Neuser (Stockholm University) Doctoral representative.
We would like to express our gratitude to Professor Irene Gilsenan Nordin (Dalarna University) for her hard work over the past several years as SWESSE President, and her continued input as Chair of the Linguistics Awards Committee. Many thanks also to Professor Jean Hudson (Malmö University) for her work as Vice President. We are also grateful to Professor Lydia Kokkula (Luleå Technical University) and to Professor Magnus Ullén (Karlstad University) for their contribution as members of the SWESSE Board. 
SWESSE AWARDS COMMITTEE MEMBERS

The new SWESSE Thesis Awards Linguistics Committee consists of Professor Solveig Granath (Committee Chair), Professor Philip Shaw, and Professor Kristy Beers Fägersten. The Literature Thesis Committee consists of Professor Irene Gilsenan Nordin (Committee Chair), Professor Lydia Kokkola, and Associate Professor Giles Whiteley. And we would like once again to thank Professor Jean Hudson and Professor Magnus Ullén, for all their work on the awards committees.
A call for submissions will be sent out in the autumn.
SWESSE TREASURER’S REPORT

We had 200 members from 18 universities and university colleges in Sweden and one in Norway at the end of 2016. Our finances are in good order, and we wish to thank the auditors, Maria Wiktorsson and Julie Skogs, for their work. Treasurer Anna Swärdh will soon be sending out invoices for 2017.
NJES (Nordic Journal of English Studies) 
The latest special issue of NJES, Vol 16, No 1 (2017), “Texts from Speech and Speech in Texts”, edited by Terry Walker and Merja Kytö, is now available online at http://ojs.ub.gu.se/ojs/index.php/njes/issue/current. Many thanks to the editors Karin Aijmer and Chloé Avril.
NATIONAL FORUM FOR ENGLISH STUDIES

We would like to congratulate Jenny Malmqvist, Annika Denke and their team for doing a great job at hosting this year’s National Forum at Jönköping University. 

We look forward to the next National Forum at Halmstad University in 2019.
SWESSE Membership 
All questions relating to membership should be addressed to SWESSE Treasurer Anna Swärdh, anna.swardh@kau.se.

SWESSE Website

We welcome information regarding forthcoming conferences, workshops, and other academic activities of interest for posting on the SWESSE website: http://swesse.se/. Please send any such information to Stuart Robertson, stuart.robertson@engelska.uu.se. 
Please send any information about academic activities, vacant positions and the like for circulation to SWESSE members to me, terry.walker@miun.se.
Regards,
Terry Walker
SWESSE President

 

